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Your Excellency,
XX PEN Centre, the national association of writers, is seriously concerned about the situation of our fellow writers and journalists worldwide. PEN fully supports the United Nations Universal Periodic Review (UPR) process, and for the 11th Session of the Working Group on the UPR it has contributed with a submission on Somalia, prepared by the Somali-Speaking PEN Centre. PEN’s recommendations outlined in this report are outlined below. 

Somalia 

The Somali Speaking Centre of International PEN calls on the international community, including the United Nations (UN) to:

1. Prioritise the securing of freedom of expression and access to information in Somalia, the defence of local journalists and human rights defenders and the guaranteeing of safety throughout transition processes in the country. 
2. Put pressure on the Somali Transitional Federal Government, the administrations of Somaliland and Puntland and all political groups in Somalia to cease their war on free expression and to protect journalists and human rights defenders from abuses that prevent them from carrying out their legitimate work. 
3. Set in motion a dedicated collective action to end gross violations of the right to freedom of expression and the culture of impunity in Somalia.
Somali Speaking PEN calls specifically on the UN Human Rights Council to:

1. Condemn gross violations of the right of freedom of expression in Somalia by all parties: authorities and armed groups. 
2. Take appropriate actions to end hostility towards freedom of expression and the independent media in Somalia and to ensure that the perpetrators of human rights abuses against journalists in Somalia are brought to justice. 

We respectfully request that the [your country’s delegation] XX delegation, present at this UPR session in May 2011, ensure that these recommendations are included in the review of Somalia. 
For further information, we attach PEN’s report on Somalia filed to the UPR.

Yours sincerely,

XX PEN Centre

